Natural Gas Board Minutes 
The Humboldt Natural Gas Board met in regular session on Thursday, April 19th, 2007.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Jarding at 7:10 p.m.  Members present were Lynn Froke, Harvey Shumaker and Kira Schmeichel.  Ritchy Griepp was absent.  

The minutes of the March special/regular meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to approve the minutes.  The motion carried. 

The financials for the month of March were reviewed.  The credit from NorthWestern Energy for the over-billing was explained and documented.  The total credit amounted to $26,931.89.  After discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Shumaker to approve the financials for the month of March.  The motion carried. 

The rates paid for March usage were $8.90 per dekatherm and estimated price for April usage is $7.7356 per dekatherm.  Lock in rates were reviewed.  A motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to table locking in rates.  The motion carried. 

The terms of two members are up for renewal in May 2007.  Jim Jarding indicated that he will not be accepting another term.  Lynn Froke indicated that she would agree to another 5 year term.  Ritchy Griepp’s term is not completed, however upon advice from the Attorney; he will need to resign from the Natural Gas Board due to his new position on the City Council.  Mike Shumaker and Jay Nelson have both indicated that they would be interested in setting on the Natural Gas Board.  After discussion, a motion was made by Schmeichel and seconded by Froke to recommend the appointment of Mike Shumaker and Jay Nelson to the Natural Gas Board to the City Council.  The motion carried. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Froke and seconded by Schmeichel to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m.  The motion carried. 
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